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Brussels, 6 February 2019
OPEN LETTER FROM THE IFJ TO UKRAINIAN PRESIDENTIAL CANDIDATES
Dear Candidates,

I write to you on behalf of the 600000 journalists represented by the International Federation of Journalists (IFJ) to back the campaign led by our affiliate, the National Union of Journalists of Ukraine (NUJU), calling on all the candidates of the 2019 presidential elections to commit to guarantee and protect freedom of speech in accordance with international standards if elected as President of the country.

I encourage all candidates to endorse the Declaration for protection of freedom of speech published by NUJU and in so doing, declare their commitment to respect freedom of speech and expression, not to take any action that illegally restricts these freedoms and publicly condemn such attempts. Candidates must commit not to interfere in journalistic work, not to use law enforcement agencies and regulators to prosecute them and regard journalists’ work with respect. We believe that labelling journalists and encouraging hostility against them is inadmissible.
I also ask all candidates to commit to publish an annual report of the results of investigations of crimes against journalists and detail how the authorities are working to end the impunity around these crimes.

I thank you for the attention and the follow-up you'll reserve to this letter, and sign, with my highest consideration,

Philippe Leruth, IFJ President
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